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August 10, 2021 
 
 
Jon Bauman 
Atwell, LLC 
Two Towne Square, Suite 700 
Southfield, MI  48076 
 
 
RE: Adequacy Review No. 2; 112c Construction Materials Permit Application, 
 River Run Ranch Gravel Mining, Permit No. M-2021-001 
 
Dear Mr. Bauman: 
 
On August 5, 2021 the applicant responded to the Division’s Preliminary Adequacy Review dated June 8, 
2021. After review of the responses the Division has additional items that need to be addressed or clarified. If 
you are unable to satisfactorily address any concerns identified in this review before the decision date, it will 
be your responsibility to request an extension of the review period. If there are outstanding issues that have 
not been adequately addressed prior to the end of the review period (August 31, 2021), and no extension has 
been requested, the Division will deny this application. Subsequent to receipt and review of the applicant’s 
response to these items the Division may identify additional adequacy items. Please respond to this Adequacy 
Review No. 2 with the requested additional/updated information on permit replacement pages and 
summarize each response in a cover letter titled “Adequacy Review No. 2 Response; M-2021-001”. 
 
EXHIBIT C – Pre-Mining and Mining Plan Map(s) of Affected Lands (Rule 6.4.3):  
 
1. During review of the updated maps the Division determined there was an inconsistency between the sum 

of the acreages of the individual tracts, 430.45 acres, and the acreage on the permit application 426.6 
acres. The Division reached out to the applicant and it was discovered the permit acreage is 424.7 acres. 
Please update the Exhibit C maps as well as the Exhibit F map to reflect the correct acreage. Additionally, 
please provide a new and updated page 1 of the Application to reflect the new mine permit acres.  
 

Other: 
 
2. Pursuant to Rule 1.6.2(2), please demonstrate that the applicant’s response to these adequacy issues 

have been placed with the application materials previously placed with the County Clerk or Recorders 
Office, and made available for public review 

 
Please respond to these adequacy issues no later than one week before the decision deadline, to ensure 
ample time for the Division to complete its review prior to its decision deadline. The decision deadline on this 
application is August 31, 2021. If additional time is required to respond to these adequacy issues please 
submit a written request for extension of the review period. The Division reserves the right to further 
supplement this document with additional adequacy issues and details as necessary. 
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If you need additional information or have any questions, please contact me at Division of Reclamation, 
Mining and Safety, 1313 Sherman Street, Room 215, Denver, CO 80203, by telephone at 303-866-3567 x8114, 
or by email at patrick.lennberg@state.co.us.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Patrick Lennberg 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
 
cc: Jared Ebert; Division of Reclamation, Mining & Safety 
 
ec: Sean M. Stewart, Lyons Gaddis, SStewart@lyonsgaddis.com 
 Maureen C. Simpson, Lyons Gaddis, MSimpson@lyonsgaddis.com 
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